NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

July 17, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Osborne, David Magee, Bill Grafton and Mary McCarthy.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE
Motion: David Magee moved to accept the agenda as published.

Second: Marynel Halatsis


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:00PM: Sarah Grady (NSRWA) - ‘Stream Restoration Project’

Presenting: Sarah Grady, PhD – Mass Bays Program South Shore Regional Coordinator & NSRWA Watershed Ecologist.

Discussion: Sarah Grady presented a discussion on “Restoring What Matters” – Prioritizing the Restoration of River Habitat in Our Watershed. This project has been effect since 2009 and is a Holistic Stream Restoration, which considers ecology of stream system, water quality and quantity. 

Their goal is to inventory the stream crossings and compile existing information on stream health. Field data forms and prioritizing of restoration were discussed. Culverts that were researched had their ratings and reasons for ratings presented.

SIGN APPROVED MINUTES: 3/20/12, 5/15/12, 5/22/12 & 6/5/12

Nancy Hemingway said that the minutes are in two folders on the Keep and Share. One is the draft version that was originally signed and the final version with the changes that needed to be signed.

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 997 / SFH w/ Driveway Crossing                      NOI (cont.)  

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Present: Rick Grady

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway distributed three sets of plans for the Commission’s review. Rick Grady has updated the Stormwater narrative and included the house lot locations and buffers to the plan.

Drainage design for all sites, as well as the Stormwater flow with a series of rain gardens were discussed.  An amended NOI has been submitted. Soils information was added to the plan. .  Bill Grafton inquired about the maintenance plan for the shared driveway that starts in one lot, not labeled on the plan and continues to a second lot, Lot ????.  Nancy Hemingway stated that the maintenance plan should be included in the order of conditions. 

Nancy Hemingway had concerns with the Stormwater calculations since Lot 1 and George Road were not included in the calculations. She suggested a third party review of the Stormwater and presented a cost estimate of $3,500, from John Chessia, to the builder. Mr. Phillip Johnson is in agreement of paying for the third party review. 

Richard Chevrie – 20 George Road – discussed the removal of trees and the water now shedding differently. He feels that a 3rd party review is necessary since drainage is an issue. He hopes that the Planning Board and the Conservation Commission would consider the residents requests for further research. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the hearing on Off Pleasant Street & George Road until 8/7/12. 

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

121 Central Street / SE52-999 / Pool & Landscaping                                                            NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Mike Luizzi / Representative: Dana Altobello, Merrill Associates 

Present: Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant requested a continuation.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved continue the hearing for 121 Central Street until 8/7/12.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

498 Mount Blue Street / NCC# 23(12) / Tree Cutting & Soil Disturbance                           RDA

Applicant: Glenn Ferguson / Representative: N/A 

** Applicant requested a Continuation to the August 7, 2012 Meeting **

Nancy Hemingway said that this is an “after the fact” filing submitted by Glenn Fergusion. The applicant asked that the hearing be continued. 

Motion: David Magee moved to continue 498 Mount Blue to the August 7, 2012.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None



LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

93 Till Rock Road / SE52-973 / Septic Repair                                                                      COC

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway did a site visit. The as-built was showing the site as permitted. Everything is stable and she has no concerns. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a COC for 93 Till Rock Road//SE52-973.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Review of Alternative Legal Doc Format:

Nancy Hemingway said that the information is still being compiled.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrell Lane /NCC# 35(11) / Erosion Issue / SWPPP Compliance: 

Deb Kelleher, McKenzie – monitor

Nancy Hemingway said that there was a vote to keep this location on every meeting agenda for updates on the progression at the site. This is a placeholder. 

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane/EO# 2012(1) & EO# 2012(2)/Wetland & Riverfront Violation   EO    Homeowners: Richard/Karen Kenney & Janet/David Burke

Discussion: Brad Holmes explained the plot plan for the location. He submitted a narrative, which addresses each of the areas with performance standards for each area.

Nancy Hemingway walked the site with Brad Holmes and the landowners. The plan is comprehensive. Her concern is for the areas adjacent to the two homes, which are a gravel boat parking area and the patio. She recommends a wood chip walkway. There was a parking area constructed 3-4 years ago without a permit. Nancy Hemingway recommends reducing the area of disturbance. The homeowners wish to put a vegetable garden near the brook.  The commission discussed ensuring that the type of gardening products used should limit the impact to the brook, which is within 50 feet of the proposed garden.

David Burke, listed as homeowner, said that the property is sole-owned by Janet Burke and he is not involved. Janet Burke said that they have put a yellow tape down to define the property line. David Osborne requested being given a changed plan. Nancy Hemingway recommended a site walk for members with Brad Holmes, which was scheduled for 7/22/12 at 11am.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 13&15 Queen Anne’s Lane until the next meeting of 8/7/12 and a quorum site visit scheduled for 7/22/12.

Second: Bill Grafton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

VIOLATION DISCUSSIONS

Highway Barn / SE52–977  

Nancy Hemingway said that the restoration is on hold pending completion of the Pathway. Bob Woodill and Nancy Hemingway assisted the herbicide application of the large stand by the pines trees as a test spot.

Paul Folsham’s people are removing the soil under the bridge so that the Pathway’s work can continue. Nancy Hemingway would like to set a date in mid-August to fully monitor that test spot. 

Bob Woodill suggested discussion of a Highway Barn incident discussion by the Advisory Board. It was decided that the members review the Advisory Board tape and add to discussion at the next meeting.  

Pathway / SE52-972 & NCC#15(11) – Nancy Hemingway requested that Chris Diorio will attend the next meeting. This information is on the Keep & Share. Boardwalk is under the portion path. There was a backup of water on a neighboring property. One of two channels had been dug to alleviate this backup. Amy Ball, of Horsley Whitten, reviewed work. Plates over the stream have been removed. 

They’d like to bring in John Chessia to review I.W. Harding’s construction of the swale. There is no budget to have John Chessia monitor the project. Nancy Hemingway said she has spoken to Chris DiIorio regarding involving John Chessia and the potential fees.

Motion:  David Magee moved to hire John Chessia, with a maximum of $460, to oversee the construction of the swale in the Highway Yard and that the Commission request, from the Board of Selectmen that NOI filing fees be used to pay for that undertaking

Second: Bill Grafton  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

83 Pine Street / Elizabeth Hurley 

Present: Elizabeth Hurley.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that an RDA was issued for the well and restoration of the impacted wetland. The well drilling company workers started without the prestart of work construction conference and exceeded the scope of the permit.  The original Enforcement Order was being complied with, until the well drilling. There is now a further violation. 

David Magee questioned the original violation. It was complied with, per Ms. Hurley. When the well was dug, she realized that there were huge holes that were a hazard and had to be fixed. She went ahead with this work without a permit. David Osborne suggested that Ms. Hurley go to the Board of Health and the Water Department and see is the well company filed a permit before the work. Bob Woodill said that the work was stopped, erosion controls were added and the excavated hole was refilled and stabilized. He suggested that boundary markers be installed.

Ms. Hurley would like to plant native species in this area. Nancy Hemingway asked to see an updated planting plan. David Osborne suggested Ms. Hurley work with the agent on the planting plan.

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to have 83 Pine Street continued to 8/7/12.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Violation updates:

498 Mt. Blue – Ferguson (RDA)

304 Winter Street – Dyko

River/Green - 

Continuation of list left by Abby

Reorganization – David Osborne suggested that someone be elected as Vice-Chair since he may be absent for certain meetings. Bob Woodill said that he had the time, but not the experience. David Magee said that he would take the position since he has more time this year to commit. 

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

CPC – David Osborne said at the last meeting, they agreed to issue more funds for the Pathways project.

Forsland Property – Nancy Hemingway & Marynel Halatsis submitted a grant, which was partly based on incorrect information. It was withdrawn at the request of the Selectmen. There is no P&S yet. He has taken a plan to the Planning Board, which they accepted but not approved. We have no agreement with Forsland and have no idea of the outcome.

Open Space – Bill Grafton said that they have approval letter from the State on the Open Space. They submitted 7 action items that can be easily tackled. They will then get it edited and submit the final plan to the state. 

Land Management (Hall’s Hill, 8-Trail Parcels, Conservation Trail Markers, Summer Help et, al.)

Farming Licenses Status – discussed in Executive Session. 
Agent Report

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

Three issues that were submitted after the agenda was finalized and didn’t make the agenda:

1) Nancy Hemingway had a request by someone from an Annual Bicycle race asking to have Port-A-Potties at Donovan fields and said this has always been approved in the past. It will take place July 29 & 30. There was no objection by the Commission.

2) Richard McKee of Plymouth asked if he could harvest thatch for the roofs at Plymouth Plantation. He does this yearly. She would like to have someone take a site walk. David Osborne asked for something in writing and to have someone take a site visit with Nancy Hemingway.

3) Said that Lee Road will be added to the next agenda for a weed treatment of the pond.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Chessia - $464 (Longwater Dr.) 

Motion: David Magee moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

2. Minutes – Review new minutes – No review done.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to adjourn at 10:35pm.

Second: Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

EXECUTIVE SESSION

(PENDING LITIGATION)
Motion: David Magee moved to enter Executive Session to discuss legal issues that if discussed in open forum would have an adverse impact to the town’s position and then return to regular session.

Second: Bob Woodill 

Members Polled: Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, David Magee – Aye, Mary McCarthy – Aye.

Farming Licenses Status:

Present:  Ellen Allen – Selectwoman. 

Discussion: David Osborne said that we’ve had agreements to take care of some of the land under the conservation restriction. One of the issues has been the liability. In the case of Mr. Hornstra, liability is not an issue since he carries twice the amount of insurance that is required. 

David Magee gave the example of a third party entering onto one of these properties, getting hurt and suing. He explained that the town carries insurance, but where the town is leasing or licensing that land, there is a carve-out in the policy. Ellen Allen said that there are multi-millions of dollars at risk from the town if there is a lawsuit. 

David Osborne said that there would be farmers that will not continue doing what they’ve been doing.

Ellen Allen suggested getting the drafts ready to present to the farmers and then engage them in conversation. She doesn’t want to offer a three-year license initially but instead review this on a case-by-case situation. She suggested leaving certain items blank so that the specifics can be discussed on an individual basis (i.e. length of time for agreements).  She suggests that we sit down with each individual farmer and discuss their agreements and care of their fields. 

Bob Galvin said that any town land that we are going to license for more than 3 years must go before the town. 

Nancy Hemingway said that the follow-up would be to sit down this Thursday at 8am for focus on getting the information discussed on paper, with Bob Galvin present. 

Nancy Hemingway suggested discussion on the DiRubbo issue.

There is not a court date set, she wants to make sure that everyone has read the summary (18pgs) dated 6/4/12, that was a draft joint pre-trial memorandum. Bob Galvin also sent two email questions regarding the mediation. She offered to resend this information if any member requires this. This is to be submitted to the court as information, before the trial. He would like to discuss these issues with the Commission prior to the trial. 

The Commission agreed to have Bob Galvin present during the 8/7/12 meeting to discuss DiRubbo case.

Motion: David Magee moved to exit the Executive Meeting and return to regular session.

Second: Bob Woodill 

Members Polled:  Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, David Magee – Aye, Mary McCarthy – Aye.
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